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PRINCIPAL 

 

It is with both excitement and sadness that we farewell our Year 12 of 2015.  They have completed all 

examinations and will be celebrating their time at Maitland Grossmann High at their Formal at the 

Crown Plaza, Hunter Valley, and then collecting their well earned results in the first week in December.  

Year12 have kindly donated a large outdoor clock for student use and this will be located within the 

main quadrangle. 

 

Thanks to a partnership between the Maitland Evangelical Church, the Parents and Citizens Association 

and the school, we had another very successful school working bee which resulted in renovations to 

the Support Unit kitchen, building of a safety fence at the end of the oval backing onto Morpeth Road 

and extensive gardening and environmental development. 

 

The water stations throughout the school are highly utilised in the hot weather, please provide your 

student with an appropriate water bottle so they can access filtered, chilled water when they need it. 

 

If you are looking to buy shoes for your child in the Christmas vacation, please remember that shoes 

must be black leather.  Both Athlete’s Foot and Johnstons, Maitland have a full range and are aware of 

the standards required by the school. 

 

Taking your child out of school for holidays or for any extended period of time requires you to apply for 

an exemption for attendance.  You need to phone the school and ask the Attendance Office for the 

necessary paperwork to complete this process. 

 

Maitland Grossmann High School continues to experienced success in the following areas: 

 

 Winner of the regional Choral Festival 

 Highly commended in Bandfest 

 Year 12 Nomination for Performance in Reprise 2016 

 NSW State champions in F1 in Schools 

 Winner of the National F1 in Schools Portfolio section 

 Winner of University Summer school scholarship in the Electric Vehicles Festival 

 University of Wollongong Award for Excellence in Engineering 

 Winner of NSW Combined High Schools Boys Football (Soccer) Stare Knockout Champions 

 

Dr D Soltau 

Principal 
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CURRENT SPONSORS 

 
WESTPAC BANK (Green Hills) 
Take out a loan and mention Maitland Grossmann High School.  The school will receive a monetary contribution 
from the Westpac Bank. 
 

ATHLETE’S FOOT (Green Hills & Charlestown) Become a Club Fit Member and the school will receive a monetary 
contribution from Athlete’s Foot. 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CAREERS  

 

The HSC Results morning tea will be held on Thursday 17th December at 10.30am.  Invitations have been posted out 

to Year 12 students. 

Thank you to the employers who have hosted our students for Work Experience this year.  The students in Year 10 

have enjoyed their week and have a better understanding of the world of work. 

I have recently attended conferences for Careers and Transition Advisers and also the state conference for Careers 

Advisers.  These opportunities are invaluable to ensure currency of information. 

The Year 9 Career Quest was very successful.  Thank you to Youth Express for coordinating the presenters.  Year 9 

evaluated the day and were very positive with their responses.  Well done Year 9. 

Lee Osborne 

Careers Adviser 

ADOPT A RESIDENT 

 

It is an absolute pleasure to be involved with this program.  Our last visit to Benhome and Largs Lodge was on 

Wednesday 14th October.  We are looking forward to hosting our annual morning tea and concert for residents of 

local aged care facilities on Friday 4th December.  

Our Year 10 volunteers have been wonderful representatives for our school.  The mornings have been full of lively 

conversation and lots of laughter. 

Thank you to the residents and staff of Benhome and Largs Lodge for again participating in this wonderful program. 

Lee Osborne and Karen Goward 

Coordinators 
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YEAR 6 INTO 7 2016 
 

Transition Events Term 4 
 
The following are a list of transition events for this term: 

 

Parent Orientation Evening             17th November in the Hall   5.30pm  
 

Parents of Year 7 2016 are invited to this evening.  The night will be hosted by the 2016 Year 7 

Year Advisers Mrs Belinda Skinner and Mrs Kristy Nardelli.  Parents will meet the Principal Dr Di 

Soltau, the Deputy Principal for Year 7 2016 Mrs Lois Wakem, the Head Teacher Welfare Mrs 

Wendy Stephan, as well as, Deputy Principals Mr Jim Heaney and Mr Neil Fara.  Faculty Head 

Teachers will also be present on the night.  Parents will have the opportunity to tour the school 

and develop an understanding of the culture and values of our school. 

          Parents will also be able to purchase book packs prior and following formal proceedings. 

 

Year 6 into 7 Sports Day     3rd December at Maitland Park. Start time 9.15am 
 

All Year 7, 2016 are invited to participate in our Transition Sport Day.  Students will be 

arranged into teams and will participate in a number of different sports and fun activities.  This 

provides the students with another opportunity to mix with their 2016 peers, make new friends 

and get to know some of the Year 10 leaders. 

Year 6 students should wear their school sport uniform, bring appropriate sun protection and 

food and drink required for the day.  The sports day will finish at 2.15pm. 

Any queries about the above events can be directed to Lyne Matthews 49342066. 
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Extra Transition Visits 
 

If any Year 6 student is still feeling highly or unusually anxious about coming to high school, 

please call Lyne Matthews to discuss.  If required another transition visit can be arranged.  

Contact 49 342066. 

 

Extension Class Placement 

Testing for placement in extension classes for literacy and numeracy has now completed.  Parents will 

be advised by letter if their child has or has not been accepted into the classes.  New enrolments will 

have the opportunity to also sit the tests.  Please contact Lyne Matthews to organise a mutually 

suitable time. 

 

 

School Bus Service 
 

From 2nd November 2015, a new online SSTS application process is being introduced for schools within 

the Opal network, coinciding with the introduction of the School Opal card. 

 

Please also check this web site in regard to Opal Cards for School Travel 

http://www.transportnsw.info/en/tickets/concessions/student-child/school-student-transport-

scheme.page? 

Most parents, guardians and students won't need to apply for a School Opal card if they have already 

been given a school student travel pass for the current year.  School Opal cards which are being 

automatically renewed will be sent to the student's school at the beginning of the new school year in 

2016.  School Opal cards applied for using the new online process will be sent to the student's 

nominated address ready for term one 2016. 

Students should use the new form if they: 

 are just starting school and have not had a pass for travel before 

 are in moving from year 2 to 3 or year 6 to 7 

 are changing schools or campus, including going between primary and secondary school 

 or, if their personal details have changed (e.g. address) 

 

To order a new School Opal card, students go direct to www.transportnsw.info/school-students or 

call 131 500. 

 

Bus information for Year 7 2016 
On the first day of school only Years 7, 11 and 12 attend.  For this reason, parents are encouraged to 

allow their son and/or daughter to catch the bus.  This will help students to become familiar with bus 

numbers, routes, and school procedures for boarding buses before all the school return the following 

day. 

 

Below is the link to bus timetables to and from Maitland Grossmann High School 

http://www.cdcbus.com.au/IgnitionSuite/uploads/docs/H%20Maitland%20Grossmann%20HS%2018.5.15.p

df 
 

http://www.transportnsw.info/school-students
http://www.cdcbus.com.au/IgnitionSuite/uploads/docs/H%20Maitland%20Grossmann%20HS%2018.5.15.pdf
http://www.cdcbus.com.au/IgnitionSuite/uploads/docs/H%20Maitland%20Grossmann%20HS%2018.5.15.pdf
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MGHS  2015 UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 

for Term 4 
 

The Uniform Shop is open on regular days in November and December as well as the 
special opening times below. 

 
WEEK 5 (Last week of HSC Exams) 

Tuesday 3rd November 8am-12pm & Thursday 5th November 1pm-5pm 
WEEK 7  (Incoming Year 7 Students Information Night on 17th November) 

Tuesday 17th November 8am-12pm & 5.30pm-8pm 
Thursday 19th November from 1pm-5pm 

Week 8 to Week 10 (normal trading hours) 
Tuesday 8am-12pm & Thursday 1pm-5pm 

Week 11 last week of school, the Uniform Shop closes and re-opens in January 
2016) 

Tuesday 15th December 8am-12pm 

& Wednesday 16th December 1pm-5pm  
 

Sorry for any inconvenience caused by these changes.      


